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FREEDOM OF INFORMATION ACT 2000 – INFORMATION REQUEST 
 

FOI Query. 
 

I wish to submit the following FOI request: 
 
Details of any meetings, and copies of any communication between the PCC John Campion 
and (1) Keith Barrow (former leader of Shropshire Council), and (2) Representatives of the 
British Ironworks Centre at Oswestry. 
 

 
Response. 

 

Dear Sir, 
 
Please see the below responses to your request.  
 
(1) The Police and Crime Commissioner has neither met with or had any communication 

between himself and  Keith Barrow. 
 

(2) Please see the below exertions from the email conversation regarding the meeting John 
Campion had at the British Ironworks Centre, on the 7th November 2017. 

 
 

Details of an email from OPCC to The British Ironworks Centre dated 02nd November 2017. 
“Dear Sir, 
 



 

Complaints 
 
If you think that the Police and Crime Commissioner has failed to supply information in accordance with the 
publication scheme, then you should write in the first instance, to the: 
 
Chief Executive, OPCC – West Mercia, Hindlip Hall, Worcester. WR3 8SP 
 
The PCC will aim to deal with your complaint within 10 working days.  If you are dissatisfied with the response 
you can ask for the matter to be internally reviewed. Internal reviews will be completed promptly and a 
response given to you within 20 working days of your further request. 
  
If, after the internal review, you remain dissatisfied, then you can complain to the Information 
Commissioner (Office of the Information Commissioner), Wycliffe House, Water Lane, Wilmslow, 
Cheshire SK9 5AF). 
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I confirm the arrangements for John Campion, Police and Crime Commissioner to meet 
yourself at the British Ironworks Centre on Tuesday 7th November 2017 at approximately 
16:30. 
 
The areas you will focus on during the visit will be; 
- The Knife Angel 
- Talk about the continuing Knife support 
- The support of the Gun Amnesty Bank 
 
Hope the above outlines the details of the visit.” 
 
Details of the response email from The British Ironworks Centre dated 03rd November 
2017. 

“I am emailing to say that we look forward to receiving Mr John Campion here next week     
Tuesday 7th November at 4:30pm. 
The points for discussion are correct and we will prepare to discuss these topics. 
On arrival, please report to reception where you will be met”. 

 
 
 
Yours sincerely, 
 

 
 
FOI Officer 
Police and Crime Commissioners Office 
West Mercia 


